

economies of scale WE ARE THE
SUPPORT
YOU NEED

WE ARE THE

EXPERTS
IN MUNICIPALITIES

we are your advocate

January 19, 2018

Mr. Rick Binnendyk Chief Administrative Officer Town of Penhold PO Box 10 Penhold, AB TOM 1R0

Dear Mr. Binnendyk:

Each year, AUMA members have the opportunity to submit resolutions on issues of importance to them. These resolutions are then presented, debated, and voted on by our members at the fall Convention. If passed, the resolutions remain active for three years, after which time they expire. On behalf of AUMA's Board, I am pleased to provide information on the outcomes of the Town of Penhold's expired 2014 resolutions.

The resolution entitled "Provincial Intersections on Highways" called on Alberta Transportation to amend their current policy to make constructive comments at the preliminary stages of planning. AUMA initially brought this up with Minister Drysdale prior to the 2015 election. AUMA rejected the initial response from the Minister as it was insufficient.

We raised this issue again with Minister Mason who took over the portfolio following the election. Will some progress has been made with regards to awareness of the Minister and his department officials on this issue, the topic will remain as part of the larger conversations AUMA are having around transportation, safety and infrastructure.

If you have any questions about these resolutions, please contact Ryan Osterberg at rosterberg@auma.ca.

Yours truly,

Dan Rude CPA, CGA AUMA Interim CEO

cc: His Worship Michael Yargeau, Mayor of Penhold